
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
Just a short newsletter as we have a busy week and a half of school left. This 
newsletter will be followed by a final newsletter next week to ensure you stay 
up to date with everything happening.  
 

2018 Enrolments – PLEASE HELP US WITH OUR PLANNING 
As we are zoned and there has been a significant increase in parents wishing to 
enrol their children here, it would help our planning if you know of any changes 
for next year (if you are moving etc.) could you let the front office know as 
soon as you can.  
 

Also, if you know of any families considering enrolling at Virginia for next year, 
could you please let them know to contact us as soon as possible.  
 

Pupil Free Day 
Thank you – our Annual School Improvement process pupil free day is a great 
opportunity for our staff to not only celebrate our successes, but most 
importantly plan for improvement. A Chinese Proverb that was once shared 
with me was ‘It is not the first step that a person takes that is the most 
important decision they will ever make. Rather, it is making sure they are facing 
in the correct direction’! I believe this to be so true. As a school, being growth 
focussed ensures we don’t allow good to become the evil of great.  I mentioned 
in an earlier newsletter that 2017 was one of our most successful years 
academically, significantly outperforming ‘like’ schools and our own schools 
previous performance in many areas. This backs on to being acknowledged 
twice in four years as being a high growth school by ACARA. Whilst we want to 
celebrate this as a school community (students, staff and families), we must 
ensure we continue to seek ways to improve learning outcomes for our 
students.  
Reports/ Class Placement/ Teacher Notification/s 2018  
Reports will come home on Thursday of next week. Accompanying the report 
will be notification of your child’s class in 2018. In our final newsletter next 
week we will officially introduce new, welcome back, thank and farewell 
existing staff.  
 

Parent Insights 
This week’s edition will focus on a really interesting topic, “Social skills for 
children”. We hope you find it insightful and interesting. 
 

If there is anything in particular you are looking for, please do not hesitate to 
come in and see either Ilia Tsoutouras (Principal) or Voula Pounendis (Deputy 
Principal) who may be able to help with finding an article to suit your needs.   
 

Concert Information 
Classes are busily preparing for our end of year concert. We will have another 
short newsletter next week where we will officially thank all of those who have 
supported with our concert raffle prizes. We are fortunate and grateful as a 
school to have amazing community support.  
 

Concert Etiquette: Our students put a great deal of time in to practising their 
items to perform. Unfortunately, the acoustics with a large group of people in 
the Community Centre aren’t great. For this reason, every little small side 
conversation creates a great deal of noise. We are asking that people refrain 
from having conversations whilst performances are taking place.   
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DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Week 8 
Wednesday 6th December 

Governing Council Meeting 6:30pm 
 

Fri 8th December 
Please come along and celebrate our end 

of year concert.  
 

BBQ starts 4:30pm 
Concert begins 6:00pm 

 

Week 9 
Tues 12th December  

Yr 7 Farewell assembly 11:00am 
Parents of Graduating students welcome 

 

Thurs 14th December  
Year 6/7 Graduation 

 
Graduation Ceremony 

6:00 ï 8:00pm 
 

Year 6/7 Graduation Disco 
8:00 ï 10:00pm 

 

Friday 15th of December 
Students visit new classrooms 

Last Day of School, Early Dismissal 
2:15pm 

 

2018 Term 1, Week 1 
Monday 29th January  
First day back for 2018 

 
 

  
Principal: Ilia Tsoutouras 

Deputy Principal: Voula Pounendis 
Gov. Council Chairperson: Anita Trenwith 

Park Road, Virginia SA 5120 
Phone: (08) 83809292 

Fax: (08) 83809576 
Email 

dl.0455.info@schools.sa.edu.au 
 

Visit our web site 
www.virginiaps.sa.edu.au 

 

 
 

 

VIRGINIA PRIMARY SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 

mailto:dl.0455.info@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.virginiaps.sa.edu.au/


 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

 4/12/2017 5/12/2017 6/12/2017 7/12/2017 8/12/2017 
8 International Volunteer 

Day (5/12) 
 
 

  

Governing Council 
 

Staff meeting 

 
International Day of 

People with 
Disability 

 
Playgroup 

 
End of Year Concert 

 11/12/2017 12/12/2017 13/12/2017 14/12/2017 15/12/2017 
9  

 
 

 
Yr 7 Farewell assembly 

11:00am  

  
 

Staff meeting 

 
 

Yr 7 Graduation  
 

2018 class visits 
(students meet their 

new class and 
teacher) 



 


